
WILLACY COUNTY CITIZENS ADVISORY COMMITTEE

DISASTER RECOVERY FUNDS

COMPETITIVE ALLOCATION 

The Willacy County Advisory Committee met on Wednesday June 3, 2009 at the Raymondville 
City Hall at 9:00 AM. The Competitive Allocation is $2,337,500 available for Hurricane Dolly 
related projects. 

The Committee listened to four entities present their projects. Each presented project was 
scored individually and all the projects totaled $2,578,276. 

Upon completion of the presentations the difference between the presented projects and the 
funds available was only $240,776 over the budget. 

After discussion the representatives of the communities decided to reduce their projects 
respectively to the budget available.  The discussion lead to a motion and passed unanimously 
to reduce their respective projects to fit the budget. The motion also allowed the City of San 
Perlita to maintain their budget for the Sewer Lift station that was damaged by the Hurricane 
and could not cut back on the project budget. 

Therefore, the Citizens Advisory Committee recommends to the Willacy County Commissioners 
Court that all the attached projects be funded for a total of $2,337,500.  

The members present:                                                                                 Absent: 

Aurelio Guerra, Willacy County Judge Pro tem                                       Ralph Cisneros

Beto Guerra, County Commissioner

Delma Garza, Asst. City Secretary for Raymondville

Mary Guiterrez

Fred Garcia

Mike Wilson

Lydia Moreno, City Secretary for Lyford

Tommy Martin

Mayor Oscar De Luna, San Perlita 


